11-20-05 MINUTES GrSt MB

Members of the Myrtle Beach area Baba Community coming together to find a way to offer service as a group

  The Meeting was held November 20th at the Sands Beach Club. There were around 12 regular members and two guests there. The meeting was facilitated by Dennis Wolterding, who provided copies of the agenda for everyone, and bought a large cheese tray and a veggie tray. Bevin brought chai.

I. The meeting commenced with a short prayer to Baba.

II. A.A report was given on the books given to survivors of  Katrina by Shirla Edwards and Ann McEvoy. It was decided to go ahead with the next shipment of books already reserved for C.O. Wilson, Bill Aboot, and Joe Burke. It was also decided that we had given substantially to each of these three men, and should not give any more books. If further books came in, we should distribute them to others who might also need help.

 B. Katherine Roberts read a letter from  hurricane survivor Irma Hernandez, requesting monetary assistance from GRiST. No one  seemed strongly in favor of granting this request. Nobody had a personal connection to Ms. Hernandez. Dennis Wolterding suggested we try to help her find the funding through charities local to her in Houston, and offered to help with this. Hank suggested we talk to the Mayor and the Housing Authority to see if they could get her out of her rent contract, and also urged us to ask Ms. Hernandez permission to share her name with agencies.

III.  It was decided that the GRiST party to welcome newcomers would definitely be held on a Saturday evening in mid-January. The first choice of date would be  the second Saturday in January, and the second choice would be the third Saturday in January. A committee to plan the details of the party was formed, including Ira, Steve, Don, and Rosalee. Dennis agreed to check and see if the Sands Beach Club would be available on those dates for the party, and to buy drinks from the Sands. The party will be held from 5:30 to 10:00. It starts early enough that people can come for part of the party and not miss the event held at the Center that night, and ends early enough that people can have time to clean up afterwards and still be in bed before midnight.

IV. Carl made copies of various purpose ideas for everyone, We considered various options on a written statement for our purpose and hammered out a rough draft. Phyllis Ott urged us to strongly consider whether or not we should attach Baba’s name to our group. She said we had formed around the purpose of service, so why not stick to that. She said we might want to consider changing the name of the group. She said that most Baba group’s revolved totally around Baba and his literature. Ira quoted Baba’s words that we should not look for precedents in serving Him. Some thought that it was a good idea to attach Baba’s name because He would want his name to be spread in this age. It seemed very important to Ira that we put in something about serving the non-human community as well as the human community. Dennis urged us to consider brevity, clarity, accuracy, and commonsense in coming up with a purpose. We ran out of time, and were not totally clear on what we wanted. We decided to e-mail the rough draft to everyone and let them e-mail back their versions to Shirla, who would collect them for us to vote on next meeting.

V. Our Purpose  So Far:  A fellowship of Meher Baba lovers living in the Greater Myrtle Beach area of SC seeking to help the community with Avatar Meher Baba’s guidance.

VI. Dennis agreed to check and see if the Sands would be available for out next meeting in December.

